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GEN INFO
September 23, 2021

The City Manager’s Report is intended only to keep the City Council current concerning ongoing and potential future matters. Much of the 
information contained in this Report is preliminary and subject to change. In particular, information concerning potential land use and/or 
economic development projects is to be considered tentative and preliminary (and in some cases may be speculative), subject both to change 
and to all future City review and approval processes. Nothing in this Report constitutes evidences or implies City approval of any such project, 
nor City acceptance of any proposed terms of any agreement, contract or understanding referred to in this Report. All such matters remain fully 
subject to all normal City approval processes, up to and including public meetings and/or public hearings before the Planning Commission and/
or City Council, at future dates.

Pictured: OCSD Deputy hands out stickers to attendees of the Stanton Family Resource Center Open House event on September 17, 2021
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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER
Jarad Hildenbrand, City Manager 

MEETINGS & EVENTS
•	 Sep 24	 Turning Silver Into Gold 

		  Stanton Senior Center 

•	 Sep 24	 Symphony on the Go! 
		  Stanton Central Park

•	 Sep 29	 Citizen’s Academy 		
		  (Starts)

•	 Sep 28	 City Council

•	 Oct 6	 Planning Commission

•	 Oct 12	 City Council

•	 Oct 18	 Parks & Recreation 		
		  Commission

•	 Oct 20	 Planning Commission

•	 Oct 26	 City Council

•	 Oct 30	 Halloween Festival 
		  Stanton Central Park

•	 Nov 3	 Planning Commission

•	 Nov 9	 City Council

•	 Nov 11	 Veterans Day

•	 Nov 15	 Parks & Recreation 		
		  Commission

•	 Nov 17	 Planning Commission

•	 Nov 23	 City Council

•	 Dec 1	 Planning Commission

•	 Dec 14	 City Council

HUMAN RESOURCES & RISK 
MANAGEMENT 

Recruitment
A recruitment for two full-time/limited-
term Outreach Coordinators for the 
Public Safety Services Department 
opened on Tuesday, August 3. These 
are both limited-term positions funded 
by the American Rescue Plan Act 
(ARPA). Interviews were conducted on 
September 9 and two candidates have 
been selected to fill these positions 
and are currently in the process 
of completing pre-employment 
requirements. 
               
A recruitment for a full-time 
Assistant Planner for the Community 
Development department opened on 
Thursday, August 26 in an effort to fill 
the vacancy due to former Assistant 
Planner Jennifer Ash’s resignation. 
The closing date was on Thursday, 
September 16. Applications are currently 
under review. 
 
A part-time Parking Control/Code 
Enforcement Specialist position 

to fill the current vacancy due to 
William Torres’ resignation closed on 
Wednesday, September 22. Applications 
are currently under review. 
 
A recruitment for a full-time/limited-
term Departmental Assistant position 
for the Community Development 
Department opened on Thursday, 
August 26 and closed on Wednesday, 
September 15. Applications are currently 
under review. 
 
A recruitment for a full-time/limited-
term Planning Manager position for the 
Community Development Department 
opened on Tuesday, August 31 and 
closed on Wednesday, September 22. 
Applications are currently under review. 
 
A recruitment for a full-time/limited-
term Senior Accounting Technician 
for the Finance Department opened 
on Wednesday, September 1 and will 
remain open until filled with a first 

review date of applications on Monday, 
September 20. 
 
The recruitment for several temporary 
part-time Recreation Leaders remains 
open until filled. The City will continue 
to accept employment applications and 
hold interviews until all vacancies are 
filled.  
 
A part-time volunteer Intern position for 
the Finance Department is now open 
for applications. This recruitment will 
remain open until filled. 

CPR/AED/First Aid Training

The annual CPR/AED/First Aid training 
for staff was not held in 2020 due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic. To catch up on 
this training, the California Joint Powers 
Insurance Authority (CJPIA) conducted three 
in-person sessions for all City staff pending 
certification on September 16, 22 and 23 
at Stanton City Hall. More than 40 staff 
received their Heartsaver First Aid, CPR and 
AED certification from the American Heart 
Association. City Staff in attendance of training

CONNECTING WITH OUR SCHOOLS
A meeting with the surrounding school superintendents was held on Monday, 
September 20. Staff in attendance included Jarad Hildenbrand, Zenia Bobadilla 
and Joe Ames. Staff provided the school administrators with an update on key 
developments, upcoming programs as well pending projects like the Norm Ross 
Sports Complex and the concept plans in the Tina Pacific Neighborhood. The 
standing meeting will be held monthly to continue to leverage partnerships and 
connect our schools to City resources.  
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FINANCE
Michelle Bannigan, Finance Director

NORTH ORANGE COUNTY 
SERVICE PLANNING AREA
North SPA

The North Orange County Service Planning Area issued its first audited financial 
statements for the thirteen-month period from May 1, 2019, through June 30, 2020. A copy 
of the audited financial statements and the Auditors’ Conclusion Letter are attached for 
your information. 
 
Most of the City’s funding to this joint venture is derived from State SB-1 funds. During 
fiscal year 2020/21, the City’s General Fund contributed $31,772 to the North SPA’s 
operations.

COUNTY POD 
VACCINATION EFFORT 
Reimbursement 

The City provided approximately 870 hours 
of staff support to the County to support the 
County’s efforts in disseminating COVID-19 
vaccinations at various “super POD” sites 
located in Anaheim and Aliso Viejo as well as 
a mobile vaccination clinic located at Stanton 
Community Center. Staff recently submitted 
a reimbursement claim to the County for the 
support provided at the Super POD sites for 
$21,805. The Public Safety Director is working 
with County staff to coordinate the timing 
when the reimbursement claims of $17,487 
for the staff support at the mobile vaccination 
clinic site can be submitted.

Patients waiting after receiving the COVID-19 vaccination shot at the City’s first Mobile POD on March 30, 2021.

BUSINESS LICENSE 
Update

During the month of September, the City has issued business licenses to five new 
businesses consisting of: one home business, one consulting business, and three 
acupuncture businesses.
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
Jennifer Lilley, Community and Economic Development Director

PLANNING 
COMMISSION
Training

The Planning Commission 
has continued its training 
series with a walk-through 
“Development Agreements 
and the Commission’s Role.” 
The feedback from the 
Commission has been very 
positive and the members 
are enjoying the relevant 
knowledge and feeling well 
equipped for the decisions 
on projects that will be 
coming down the road. 

UPDATES
Housing Element 
The consultant team and City staff 
are working diligently to complete 
the draft document in time to meet 
the deadline to submit to Housing 
and Community Development 
(HCD) in October. The draft will 
be released for public review and 
comment and a Study Session 
with the Planning Commission 
and the City Council will walk 
through the opportunity sites, the 
projected compliance and the 
policy and programs identified to 
have complete the update. This 
project is on track and on schedule 
and shaping up to demonstrate to 
the State that not only has Stanton 
planned for additional housing but 
progress is already happening to 
deliver the required RHNA units 
to market early in the next 8-year 
housing cycle.

Town Center Specific Plan
The consultant team and City staff 
are working diligently to complete 
the draft document in time to meet 
the deadline to submit to Housing 
and Community Development 
(HCD) in October. The draft will 
be released for public review and 
comment and a Study Session 
with the Planning Commission 
and the City Council will walk 
through the opportunity sites, the 
projected compliance and the 
policy and programs identified to 
have complete the update. This 
project is on track and on schedule 
and shaping up to demonstrate to 
the State that not only has Stanton 
planned for additional housing but 
progress is already happening to 
deliver the required RHNA units 
to market early in the next 8-year 
housing cycle.

ZONING CODE
Clean-Up

The first round of zoning 
text amendments is being 
finalized and are expected 
to be considered by the 
Planning Commission late 
October, early November. 
These proposed clean-up 
items have been recognized 
as portions of the Code that 
are causing confusion, need 
clarification or require an 
update to reflect changes in 
process or practice.  

NEW TO STANTON
Businesses Making Stanton Their Home

•	 Are your pants too long? Got a tear in your shirt? Don’t throw a fit! BK 
Tailoring and Alteration located within the Indoor Swapmeet at 10401 
Beach Boulevard #B186 will be opening soon. The business will offer 
services such as clothing repairs, alterations and tailoring to suit your 
needs.

•	 Feel like people never get to the point? Well at 12235 Beach Boulevard 
Suite 115A Jaein Acupuncture will take a jab at it. They provide 
acupuncture services to help you deal with any personal health issues or 
injuries.

Tailor taking measurements Acupuncturist placing needle
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COMMUNITY SERVICES
Zenia Bobadilla, Community Services Director
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Pacific Symphony’s Symphony 
on the Go! is performing a free 

outdoor chamber music concert 
at Stanton Central Park! Join us 
on Friday, September 24 at 7pm 

for a fun 45-minute concert. These 
free and family-friendly concerts 
are just right for classical music 
fans and those who have never 

experienced a Symphony concert. 

Symphony on the Go!
Friday, September 24
Stanton Central Park

Our FRC Open House was held on Friday, September 17. 
Community members enjoyed lots of games, information and 
resources, and good food. Nearly 20 non-profit organizations 
attended the event, providing useful information and creating 
connections with attendees. Notable groups include Bikers 
Against Child Abuse (BACA) who brought their bikes for photos 
and OCFA & OCSD who brought stickers, hats, and plenty of smiles. 
A special thanks to Families Together OC, who operated a mobile 
vaccine clinic throughout the event. 

EVENT RECAP 
Family Resource Center (FRC) Open House

Pictures from the FRC Open House Event on September 17, 2021

PLEASE 
JOIN US

The Commission held its regular meeting on Monday, September 
20 and discussed a number of upcoming events and initiatives. 
Director, Zenia Bobadilla, briefed Commissioners on the draft 
plan for the American Recovery Plan Act (ARPA) Allocation for the 
Community Services Department. In addition, staff reviewed plans 
to replace the outdoor fitness equipment at Stanton Park through 
grant funding with the National Fitness Campaign. Commissioners 
also expressed receiving resident feedback regarding confusion 
between Stanton Park and Stanton Central Park and would like to 
explore a possible name change to recommend to the City Council.

PARKS, RECREATION AND COMMUNITY 
SERVICES COMMISSION

The Stanton Collaborative will meet in person on Monday, 
September 27 at 12:30pm in the Stanton Community Center. The 
Collaborative will welcome Captain Nate Wilson who will speak 
on the Behavioral Heath Bureau for the OCSD and its response to 
Homelessness issues and Mental Health Issues.

STANTON COLLABORATIVE
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Stanton Central Park 
The OC Public Libraries recently began hosting mobile 
sites at Stanton Central Park and Harry Dotson. As 
of September 13, they have added Zuniga Park and 
are providing resources such as checking out books, 
providing Wi-Fi, crafts, and storytime.
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Food Distribution
Meals on Wheels continues to supply food for our clients 
on Tuesday and Thursday morning. Please see our total 
numbers for the month of September to date:

•	 MoW Grab N Go: 2,814 meals 

•	 MoW Home Delivered Meal Program Meals: 240 

•	 MoW Senior Participants: 494 

•	 MoW NEW Senior Participants: 2 

•	 Second Harvest Food Bank: 622 households served

Turning Silver into Gold

Come aboard for a virtual voyage and discover the local 
treasures the Stanton Senior Center has to offer at the 
“Turning Silver into Gold” Conference. Topics include 
arts and culture, lifelong learning, navigating dating 
and optimizing aging. Due to the increase in COVID-19 
positivity rates, this event will now be held virtually this 
Friday, September 24 from 8:30am-12pm. 

Senior Conference

Contract Programs
Staff have begun the planning process for the upcoming 
Winter/Spring 2022 Stanton Express and are thrilled to 
continue to offer our most popular programs. In addition 
to bringing back youth sports, senior exercise and art 
classes, The Rinks in Westminster has officially re-opened 
their doors to offer hockey and ice-skating classes for the 
upcoming season. Staff are looking forward continuing 
to offer these enrichment classes and programs for the 
community to enjoy every season.
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Youth Programs 
Our September Kids Night Out was hosted at 
the FRC on Friday, September 10. 18 Participants 
enjoyed a variety of “Back to School” activities and 
dinner with friends. All participants received a new 
backpack and school supplies.      
  
Staff are also working with Young Leaders of 
Orange County (YLOC) to begin fall math tutoring 
for our elementary-aged youth. Tutoring sessions 
will begin on October 1 in-person at the FRC from 
4:30-6pm. 
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Facebook

Social Media Update
14 Day Overview

Instagram Twitter
Followers:

•	 09/08/2021	 3,746
•	 09/22/2021  	3,769

Top Posts:
•	 Citizen’s Academy 

•	 Symphony on the Go!

•	 9/11 Post 

Followers:
•	 09/08/2021	 1,560
•	 09/22/2021	 1,582

Top Posts:
•	 Symphony on the Go!

•	 FRC Open House

•	 COVID Clinic Testing

Followers:
•	 09/08/2021	 1,787
•	 09/22/2021	 1,791 

Top Posts:
•	 Citizen’s Academy 

Deadline 

•	 Phone Lines are Down 

•	 Website Calendar  

Information &  
Referral Services 
Staff continue to receive calls for our Mental 
Health Services and diaper distribution. Our 
Family Support Advocate, Lizbeth Bugarin, is 
currently setting up intake appointments from our 
counseling waitlist.  

Community Engagement 
Advisory Committee (CEAC)
12 CEAC members volunteered 3 hours of their 
time to help with the Stanton FRC Open House 
on Friday, September 17. CEAC will hold its next 
meeting on Monday, September 27. Members will 
visit the Stanton Library and learn about all the 
resources available to them as well as volunteer 
opportunities.

Total Service Enrollment: 
•	 Math Tutoring: 0 
•	 Counseling Services: 45 Sessions 
•	 Personal Empowerment Program: 10 
•	 Case Management: 24 
•	 Family Support Services: 26 
•	 Parenting Education: 14 
•	 Information and Referral Services: 210 

individuals 
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PUBLIC WORKS & ENGINEERING
Joe Ames, Public Works Director & City Engineer 

SPLASH PAD MAINTENANCE 
With the existing water splash pad play equipment maintenance contract 
expiring soon, Public Works released a request for proposals for maintenance of 
the splash pads at Central Park and Harry M. Dotson Park. Proposals are due to 
Public Works on Monday, October 18th.

VANDALISM OF 
FENCING 
Transients continue to cut fences on City property, 
requiring costly repairs, as discovered during the 
recent flood channel clean-up event conducted 
last week by OC Public Works and the Sheriff’s 
Department. Consequently, Public Works is in 
the process of creating a bid package to obtain 
quotes for fence repairs. These bids will be used to 
formulate an on-call/as-needed service contract for 
future fence repairs. Public Works will also use this 
opportunity to formulate a “boilerplate process” 
for other similar projects for conformance with the 
California Labor Code.

FY 20/21 CITYWIDE STREET 
IMPROVEMENT PROJECT
The FY 20/21 Citywide Street Improvement Project 
consists of a grind and overlay, or slurry seal 
treatment on several arterials, residential streets, and 
alleys throughout the city. The Public Works Director 
is making changes to the scope of the project to 
expand a growing surplus of funds available in the 
City’s Senate Bill 1 account. One such change is 
the addition of a crosswalk on Village Center Drive. 
Another change will include the construction of 
new curb, gutter, and sidewalk on Garden Grove 
Boulevard near Court Street, which is currently 
missing these improvements.

PROPOSED 
ANGLED PARKING 
ORDINANCE
The public hearing for the 
proposed angled parking 
ordinance and initial 
implementation of angled 
parking on Village Center 
Drive has been scheduled for 
September 28th. An Ordinance is 
required to be adopted per State 
law, Vehicle Code Section 22503, 
for any streets requiring angled 
parking.

RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL 
ORGANICS RECYCLING PROGRAM
With the expiration of the recycling compliance consultant contract, 
Public Works released a request for proposal for recycling compliance 
consultant services. Proposals are due October 11, 2021. Of particular 
importance is compliance with State Senate Bill 1383. State Senate Bill 
1383 requires residents and business owners to divert organic waste 
(food waste and green waste) from landfills for recycling by January 
1, 2022. It also requires the City to purchase minimum quantities of 
compost and mulch for use in parks, medians, and open spaces in 
support of creating a green waste recycled material marketplace and 
to implement an edible food recovery program for restaurants and 
supermarkets within the City. After a review of submitted proposals, 
staff will request City Council award a consulting contract to the 
recommended consultant in late October.
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PUBLIC SAFETY SERVICES
James Wren, Public Safety Services Director

OUTREACH EFFORTS
Homelessness Updates 

•	 Based on a referral from OCSD, the 
Outreach Coordinator engaged 
an individual experiencing 
homelessness and in need of 
services. The individual had just 
recently become homeless after 
disconnecting from his family in 
Orange County. After engaging the 
individual and discussing potential 
solutions to the situation, it was 
discovered that the participant 
had a home to return to in South 
Carolina. After verifying that the 
participant had a place to return to, 
the Outreach Coordinator utilized 
the City of Stanton funds to help 
relocate the participant back to 
South Carolina. The Outreach 
Coordinator is currently taking 
steps to stabilize her situation and 
support from friends and family.

•	 OCSD engaged an individual 
searching for shelter after 

recently becoming homeless in a 
neighboring city. OCSD was able 
to verify the participant’s ties to 
North Orange County, allowing 
the Outreach Coordinator to place 
the participant into the shelter the 
same day.

•	 Based on a referral from a 
concerned resident, the Outreach 
Coordinators received a call for 
assistance regarding a severely 
disabled individual who needed 
medical aid. The Outreach 
Coordinators immediately began 
the evaluation process to provide 
the individual with connectivity 
and transportation to a higher level 
of care. The Outreach Coordinators 
collaborated with a Recuperative 
Care Case Manager and Foothill 
Hospital to have the participant 
assessed by a physician. Once 
the participant was evaluated, 

he was deemed appropriate for 
recuperative placement. The 
participant is now receiving 
wrap-around service through a 
recuperative care agency.

•	 The Outreach Coordinators worked 
with a participant to obtain 
the required documentation 
needed for a permanent 
supportive housing application. 
As of September 8, 2021, the 
participant was matched to a 
housing voucher through the 
Orange County Coordinated Entry 
System. The Outreach Coordinators 
are currently submitting final 
documentation to the U.S 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development for final evaluation.

CODE ENFORCEMENT 
Shopping Cart Sweep

Public Safety staff members conducted a “Shopping Cart 
Sweep” recently with assistance from the Public Works 
Department and OCSD. During this event, shopping 
carts that have been illegally taken from businesses were 
retrieved from individuals in possession of the carts. These 
sweeps are conducted with the intent to discourage theft 
of the carts and to return costly items to local businesses. 

Stanton City Staff retrieving shopping carts.

Automotive Uses

Public Safety staff has continued to address businesses 
across the city that provide automotive repair services. 
These establishments can create a number of issues 
for the surrounding areas based on how they conduct 
their business. Staff has focused their efforts on Beach 
Boulevard and will now expand the campaign to other 
parts of the city. This is a major endeavor, however, 
improved compliance can be seen with the automotive 
businesses along Beach Boulevard. 
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ATTACHMENTS 
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